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Order of Worship 

Welcome, Guests! 
It is a pleasure to have you worshiping with us today!  Please take a moment to sign an attendance card and place it in the collection plate so we can acknowledge 
your visit.  Our nursery is available for little ones who may become restless or require some other attention during the service.  Also, Children’s Worship Training 

meets in our small auditorium at the 8:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. services for two-year-olds through the first semester of first grade. 

                                                                             8:00 a.m./10:30 a.m.               
Welcome                     Mark McInteer          
 
Leading Singing                            Zack Green 
 #738 We Will Glorify 
 #122 Dear Lord and Father of Mankind 
  My Only Hope Is You 
 
Prayer                            Dick Thompson/Paul Heffington 
  
#450 Nearer, My  God, To Thee 
  All Who Are Thirsty 
 
Comments                       Alan Bradshaw 
Communion                          
Offering 
 
 #867 Humble Yourselves 
 #708 Walking In Sunlight 
  
Message                                                                        Walt Leaver 
 
 #943 I Love You, Lord 
 
Prayer                                 Chris Armstead/Elam Heffington 

 
6:00 p.m. Service 

 
Leading Singing                            Andy Flatt  
Prayer                           John Glover 
Message                                          Walt Leaver 
Family Matters                                                                      Jerry Kennedy 
Prayer                                                 Brent Culberson 
                 
 
Our elders want to be available to pray with you anytime you have a 
need.  At least one elder will be in our prayer room (#302) at the end 

of each Sunday service.  If you would like to pray, just leave the 
auditorium during the invitation song and come to the prayer room.  

At other times, feel free to call the office to arrange a meeting. 

     

  For the Record 
 

Weekly Contribution Goal:                  $ 55,000 
5/15/11 Contribution:                             $ 47,150 
Year-to-date Contribution:               $1,022,295 
Year-to-date Goal:               $1,045,000 

 

Attendance 5/15/2011 
 

  8:00 a.m.                        645 
10:30 a.m.  &  6:00 p.m.     not counted 

   
                     

UPCOMING  
EVENTS: 

Elders 
 

Alan Bradshaw  Mike Canterbury 
Bill Dickerson  Rick Harris  
Junior High  Ronnie Hunter  
Jon Lowrance  Frank McCreary  
Burt Nowers  Randy Perry  
Greg Slagle   William Tucker  
Tom Whitfield      

Iglesia de Cristo  
en Grandview  

2605 Nolensville Rd.  Nashville 37211  244-0608 

     Sunday  School   9:30 a.m.. 
     Singing                                   10:30 a.m. 
     Sunday Worship                   11:00 a.m. 
     Sunday Evening Worship     6:00 p.m. 
     Wednesday Bible Study  7:00 p.m. 

Roberto Santiago, Minister 

Our Mission 
The Brentwood Hills Church of Christ seeks to worship God and obey His will by preaching the gospel, 
loving and edifying each other, and ministering to those in need. 
 

Implementing Our Mission 
Following Jesus as Lord, we strive to do this by… 

Studying diligently the word of God and making prayer a way of life; 

Putting the word into practice in our lives and developing our personal faith; 

Praising God in our public assemblies and private lives, offering ourselves as living sacrifices; 

Identifying and employing our individual spiritual gifts, relying on God‘s Spirit within us; 

Strengthening our families and serving as extended family to one another; 

Strengthening loving/serving relationships within this Body, our church family; and 

Leading, participating in, and supporting missions of teaching, evangelizing, and caring for others.  

 

5/23  Monday Morning Quarterbacks,  
           6:30 a.m. 
  

5/24   FriendSpeak Classes  
 

5/25  Midweek Fellowship Meal 5-6 p.m. 
Our last meal before we break for the 

summer. 
Menu for 5/25/11: 

Taco Salad, Chips & Salsa,  
Beans, Rice, Dessert 

 

5/25   Wednesday Evening Bible Classes 
  5:45 p.m.  POWER in the Small Auditorium 
  6:30 p.m.  Bible classes for all ages 
 

6/9    Senior Adult Potluck, 6:00 p.m. 
 

6/12-6/15  Vacation Bible School.   
Register online or under the tent in the foyer. 

 

6/18   Brentwood Hills Golf Scramble 
 

6/26—6/30   Junior Camp 
 

7/3—7/9   Senior Camp 
 

8/27   The Marriage You’ve Always Wanted 
           with Gary Chapman 
 

9/9—9/11   Family Retreat 

Brentwood Hills Church of Christ 
5120 Franklin Road 
Nashville, Tennessee  37220-1899 
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Brentwood Hills  
Church of Christ  

 
5120 Franklin Road Nashville, TN 37220  832-2541 

     
     Sunday  School   9:15 a.m. 
     Sunday Worship                    8:00 a.m. 
     Sunday Worship                   10:30 a.m. 
     Sunday PM Service       6:00 p.m. 
   Wednesday Bible Study  6:30 p.m. 
    Wednesday P.O.W.E.R          5:45 p.m. 

 
Walt Leaver, Minister 

Woodbine Family Worship  
at  Radnor  

      Worship                                   11:15 a.m. 
     Sunday School                         10:45 a.m. 
     Wed. Dinner 5:15; Bible Study 5:45 p.m. 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

KEEPING THE NURSERY   
 

8:00 A.M. 
 

Infants:  Melinda McInteer, Karen Morello, 
Molly Roark  
 

Toddlers:  Karen Risley, Lauren Risley, 
Becky Terry, Carrie Thompson 
 

10:30 A.M.  
 

Infants:  Julie Caudle, Jaclyn Smith, Melissa 
Tyree 
 

Toddlers:  Ruth Smitherman, Gayle Taylor, 
Katelin Taylor, Kayce Taylor 
 

6:00 P.M.    
 

Infants:  Angela Caldwell, Allie Morris, 
Elizabeth Morris 
 

Toddlers:  Jill Freeze, Allison Gardner 
 
***If you are a substitute, please 

check the nursery to see  
if you are needed.*** 

 

EMS VOLUNTEERS 
  

8:00      Carol Lowrance, Amy Cottrell 
9:15      Jack Rowe, Jeff Hunter 
10:30    Holly Watkins, Janina Tiner 
6:00      Betty Dickerson 

 
May Communion Servers for 

Sunday Evening 
Greg Wilder and Barry Elkins 

A Word From Walt  

 

“...be filled with the Spirit.”—Ephesians 5:18 
 

In the 56 year history of Brentwood Hills (this congregation first met on 
Wednesday evening, May 18, 1955), I doubt there‘s ever been a more en-
couraging, challenging or transforming congregation-wide study than our 
current exploration of the Holy Spirit.  Although the series officially ends 
soon, the exploration will continue until Jesus comes.  
 

One of my favorite Holy Spirit passages is the inspired command from 
Paul in Ephesians 5:18. It‘s a blessing to remember that Greek scholars tell 
us there are four important things we should all know about the phrase 
Paul uses in this verse – the phrase that is translated “...be filled with the 
Spirit.”  

IMPERATIVE MOOD 

In other words, being “...filled with the Spirit” is not a suggestion or a ‗good 
idea,‘ but a command. For an obedient Christian, being filled with the 
Spirit is not optional but essential. God knows that in order to survive and 
thrive we need the Holy Spirit … not just to be in our lives … but to fill 
our lives!  
 

PLURAL FORM 

This means that the command to “...be filled with the Spirit” is not restricted 
to a select few.  It is written as an inclusive command for everyone – not 
only those in the first century but also for those in the twenty-first century 
– and that certainly includes us!    

 

PASSIVE VOICE 

Being “...filled with the Spirit” is not something that we do, but something 
that is done to us. In other words, in order for us to be “...filled with the 
Spirit” we must allow it to happen.  You might ask, ―How would it even 
be possible for us to stop it from happening?‖ For many of us the greatest 
hindrance to being ―...filled with the Spirit” might be that our lives are al-
ready filled with other things – pride, fear, ambition, greed, anger, etc., 
etc., etc. 
   

PRESENT TENSE 

“…be filled with the Spirit” is not a one-time command.  Instead – and our 
experience frequently confirms this – we must allow the Spirit to fill us on 
a continual basis.  We receive the Holy Spirit as a gift when we become 
Christians (Acts 2:38), but that does not guarantee that the Spirit will ever 
fill us. Furthermore, if and when the Spirit does fill us there is no guaran-
tee we will stay ―filled.‖ This is a challenge and an opportunity we will 
have every day! 



JOIN OUR FAMILY! 
If you are interested in becoming part of the 
Brentwood Hills church family, please indicate 
on your attendance card, stop by the 
Information Center, or see or call Jerry 
Kennedy at 832-2541 ext 228 or email  
jerry@brentwoodhills.org. He will contact you 
and discuss the process for being identified 
with Brentwood Hills. 
 

SHOP AT KROGER...HELP 
JOVENES EN CAMINO! 
We have a great opportunity to financially 
support Jovenes en Camino (JEC) - and all we 
have to do is shop for groceries at Kroger! To 
participate, purchase a $5 gift card from 
Ronnie Plunkett and reload it at Kroger. For 
every purchase you make using that gift card, 
JEC gets 4% of the total! These cards come 
with a $5 value to Kroger, can be reloaded as 
many times as you wish, and can be used for 
groceries, gasoline, and prescriptions. 
 

DEPLOYED 
Jason Edgely was recently deployed and  is 
serving with the U. S. Army overseas.  Please 
remember Jason, Allison, and their children in 
prayer.  You can send mail to Jason at: 
Jason Edgely 
Area 70 
FOB Delta 
APO AE 09317 
 

NANNY NEEDED 
A Brentwood Hills member would like to 
hire a part-time nanny for two children, ages 
5 and 9.  The schedule would be three days a 
week (Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday) in 
the afternoon and evening hours at the 
children's home near West End Avenue.  
Responsibilities would include pick-up from 
school and after-school activities during the 
school year.  The summer schedule would 
also be three days a week.  If you are 
interested, please contact Judy Crumbliss at 
Brentwood Hills (832-2541, Ext. 230; 
judy@brentwoodhills.org). 

56 YEARS LATER… 
The journey began when eleven individuals 
met to discuss the idea of planting a church in 
south Nashville.  Charles C. Baker, R.O. 
Beauchamp, Wren Bomar, Carrie Gower, 
Faulkner Hickerson, Robert Neil, Clarence 
Reynolds, J.E. Rochelle, Mac Rochelle, John 
Shacklett, and Gordon Turner had the dream 
for a new church.  That dream became a 
reality when twenty-seven people gathered for 
the first time for a mid-week service on 
Wednesday, May 18, 1955.  By Sunday that 
number grew to fifty-two, and as they say, 
“The rest is history!” 
 
We are grateful to be celebrating 56 wonderful 
years as a family here at Brentwood Hills.  
God has been so good to this congregation, 
and we praise Him for the abundant blessings 
He continues to shower upon us! 

Women’s Ministry 

Prayer List 
 

 
 

Tuesday Morning Ladies’ Class, 10 a.m., 
Reception Room. 
 

Wednesday night Beth Moore study, 6:30 p.m., 
Room 504/506. 
 

SANCTUARY women's class will meet weekly 
this summer starting Wednesday, June 1st at 6:30 
p.m.  Join us in the reception room as we provide 
a "sanctuary" each Wednesday for women to 
build relationships, study God‘s word together 
and experience love in the bond of Christ.  This 
class focuses on issues that women deal with in 
every day life. 

UPCOMING SHOWERS & EVENTS 
 

 

Secret Sisters Revealing, Tuesday, May 24, 6:30 
p.m., at the home of Janie Adams.  Please bring a 
salad or dessert.  RSVP to Stacey Beyer, 646-7676 
 

Wedding Shower for Becca Hatfield and David 
Walton, Saturday, June 4, 10:30 a.m. 
Registry:  Bed, Bath & Beyond 
 

Baby Shower for Rachel Riley, June 5, 4:30 p.m., 
Reception Room.   
Registries:  Babies R Us, Target 

Shine Always 
 
May the love that lives within your eyes today 
shine always, a lighthouse built on rock- 
strong and secure in spite of heavy weather- 
a beacon in the dark that endures and welcomes 
home. 
 
---Candy Killion 

Our Family News 

Men’s Ministry 

Marriage Ministry 

Monday Morning Quarterbacks meet each week 
at 6:30 a.m., in the conference room. 

 

The Men’s Class meets each Wednesday night,  
6:30 p.m., in Room 306. All men are invited to 

attend. 

Saturday, 

August 27, 2011

at Brentwood Hills

Steve Climer, Linda Shelton's brother, has 
developed Acute Respiratory Distress 
Syndrome and is gravely ill. He is in the ICU 
at St. Thomas. 

Philip Hunter, Ronnie Hunter's brother, 
underwent knee replacement surgery on 
Tuesday at Williamson Medical Center. He 
plans to move to NHC for rehab soon. 

Julie Lampley, Lisa Shankland's cousin, is in 
a coma in St. Thomas ICU. 

Terri Parrish is now under hospice care. 

Adrianna Shireman, Kyle and Allison Duke's 
niece, has returned home. She will continue 
outpatient rehabilitation. 

Mary Stewart, Ella Wilson's sister, is in St. 
Thomas Hospital. 

Kelly Sparkman is recovering at home 
following an emergency appendectomy. 

Sara Walker had a CT scan Friday and is 
awaiting test results. (caringbridge.org/visit/
sarawalker) 

Sherry Walton is in NHC for rehab following 
a double knee replacement. 

Amanda Ward, niece of Chris Davis, is in the 
ICU at UAB Hospital. 

Continue to lift up: Betty Aston, Marie 
Auldridge (Rachel Kieswetter‘s grandmother), 
Pam Bishop (Donna High‘s sister), Mary Ann 
Boring (Beth Wayman's sister-in-law), Jim 
Cooper (Cindy Betts' father), Gladys Duvall 
(Jane Gough's mother), Mark Ellmore (Carolyn 
Taylor's father), Dan Greeson (Sharon Matheny's 
father), Charlie Hale, John Heffington (cousin of 
Trent Watrous and Paul Heffington), Glenn 
Hinds (Kerry O'Neill's cousin), Kathryn Hyne, 
Edith Keith, Kenneth Lampley (Brenda 
Plunkett‘s father), Bashan Liu, Frank Meza, Vic 
McKee, Irene Neal, Elizabeth Raney, Courtenay 
Roberson, Hazel Rowe (Dana Lathem's 
grandmother), Maxine Rowe (Mike Rowe's 
mother), Horace Saunders (father of Nate 
Saunders), Kevin Sparkman, Myrna Sullens, 
Carolyn Taylor, Corley Webb (grandson of 
Lynch and Marcia Corley), Dot Wiggs, Tommy 
Williams (Judy Wright's mother) 
 

WITH SYMPATHY 

We extend sympathy to Reba Keener and her 
family in the loss of our brother, Norman 

Keener, on Thursday.  Arrangements were 
incomplete at the time of publishing. 
 

Our sympathy is extended to Kent, Marsha, 

Andrew, and Austin Gallaher in the death of 
Kent's mother, Wanda Gallaher. A memorial 
service will be held on Saturday, May 28, at 2:00 
p.m. at the Waynesboro Church of Christ in 
Waynesboro, TN. . 
 

NEW ARRIVAL! 
We rejoice with Andrea and Philip Robertson in 
the birth of their son Sawyer Knight Robertson, 
born Wednesday at Baptist Hospital. Sawyer 
weighed 9 pounds, 4 ounces, and both he and 
Andrea are doing well. We also congratulate big 
brother Rett!  

This article & all forms can be found on the web. 
Financial assistance available for youth activities. 

Babysitting 
Training 
TODAY, 11:30AM-5:30PM  
We will be having a Red Cross  
Babysitting Training Class for 11-15 year 
olds. Walk-ups welcome. Cost: $60 

Workcamp Adults 
Needed! 
We need YOU! We need college age & older 
adults to serve as Workcamp Crewleaders 
June 5-10. This includes co-leading a small 
group of teens during the day as they paint 
the outside of homes in low-income areas 
and joining us for worship & dinner at 
night. Please contact 
fawn@brentwoodhills.org if you are 
interested. 

Truck Needed! 
Robbie needs a truck to drive during 
Nashville Workcamp, June 5-10.  
Please email  
Robbie@brentwoodhills.org Thank you! 

TNT Kick-off at Let 
It Shine Gymnastics 
All current 6th-12th graders are invited to 
our first Tuesday 
Nights Together Kick-
off! Tuesday, May 31 

we are meeting at 
BHCC at 5:30pm for 
Pizza & Devotional. Then, we‘ll go to Let It 
Shine Gym for fun & fellowship! Pick-up at 
BHCC at 9:30pm. Please grab a form in the 
Small Aud. & turn-in by Sun., May 29 

Kung Fu Panda 2 
All current 9th-12th graders join 
Mellow for dinner & a movie! 
Friday, May 27 Meet at BHCC at 
6pm. Back at 10pm. Bring $$$ for 
dinner & movie. 

Student Ministries 
Michael Tyree, one of our BHSM 11th grade 
students, has organized the South Africa 
mission trip taking 10 teenagers & 2 adults 
from June 1-15 to serve at the Ithemba 
Children‘s Home. Please join the entire 
congregation at Sunday evening worship on 
May 29 to pray for the entire team including 
our BHSM‘s Michael Tyree, Meredith Beck, 
Anna Little, Jesse Taylor, Whitney Wilder, 
& Fawn Bauer  

Summer quarter begins Sunday, June 5 & 
Wednesday, June 8.  With only two weeks 
remaining, it‘s time for the last minute rush to 
fill our vacant teacher spots! The sad truth is 
that we will have to cancel any classes that do 
not have enough teachers.   The following 
classes have only one teacher or no teachers: 

 

Sunday morning: 
Heart/Fish (6 – 12months) - NO teachers 
Puppy (new Tweenie) - Needs 1 more teacher/couple 
Pumpkin—Needs 1 more teacher/couple 
Lamb—NO teachers 
Kitten—NO teachers 
Cross— Needs 1 more teacher/couple 
1st Grade Red—Needs 1 more teacher/couple 
1st Grade Blue—NO teachers 
2nd Grade Red– NO teachers 
2nd Grade Blue—Needs 1 more teacher/couple 
3rd Grade Red—Needs 1 more teacher/couple 

 

Wednesday night: 
Pumpkin—Needs 1 more teacher/couple 
Lamb—NO teachers 
Butterfly—NO teachers 
Star—Needs 1 more teacher/couple 
Cross—NO teachers 
Ants—NO teachers 
Smiley Face—NO teachers 
1st Grade Red—Needs 1 more teacher/couple 
1st Grade Yellow—NO teachers 
1st Grade Blue—NO teachers 
2nd Grade Red—NO teachers 
3rd Grade Red—NO teachers 
3rd Grade Blue—Needs 1 more teacher/couple 
4th Grade—Needs 1 more teacher/couple 

 

 HELP!…..Our children need YOU!!!!! 
 
Look for the banner in the tiled foyer and sign 
the teaching chart for summer and/or fall or 
you may email suzanne@brentwoodhills.org or 
kristin@brentwoodhills.org., and we‘ll gladly 
add your name to the list. 

 
 
 
 

VBS Registration 
Be sure to register your children for VBS 

which is June 12—15!   

VBS Need: Plastic baby food 

tubs with lids—please leave them in the VBS 
Tent in the designated bin 

Jonathan’s Journey 
 

HONDURAS BRIGADE MEETING 
A very important meeting for all those going to 
Honduras this year will be held TONIGHT at 
5:00 p.m. at the Iglesia de Cristo en Grandview.  
After the meeting, everyone is encouraged to stay 
for Grandview‘s evening worship service.  If you 
can‘t make it or have any questions, email 
katie@brentwoodhills.org.  The Grandview 
building is located at 2605 Nolensville Pike. 
 

5th SUNDAY CONTRIBUTION 
Next Sunday, May 29, is a 5th Sunday, and we 
will be using the funds collected that morning to 
fund many special projects.  We hope you will 
prayerfully consider these projects and ministries 
as you plan for the special contribution next 
week. 
 

The Elders will be setting aside funds from next 
week‘s 5th Sunday Contribution for the 
following projects and events: 

University Churches and Student Center 
Support (donations will be sent to Christian 
Student Centers and university churches in the 
cities where our high school graduates will 
attend college) 

Honduras mission trip 

Inner City camp 

Love Lady mission trip 

Camp Sycamore Creek 

Woodbine Family summer activities 
 

We have also been able to financially support the 
tornado relief efforts in Tennessee and Alabama 
through Disaster Relief, Central Church of Christ 
(Tuscaloosa, AL), Hackleburg Church of Christ 
(Hackleburg, AL), and Central Church of Christ 
(Cleveland, TN). 
 

BRENTWOOD HILLS CHRISTIAN 
CAMP SURVEY—WE NEED YOUR 
HELP! 
What‘s so great about Brentwood Hills Christian 
Camp?  We want you to tell us!  We need your 
help and your opinions!  Visit the BHCC website 
(www.brentwoodhills.org) and click on the link 
to complete the ―Best of BHCC‖ Survey.  We 
want to know what you have liked best about 
Brentwood Hills Christian Camp.  We hope all of 
our ―camp veterans‖ will take a moment to 
participate!   
 

FAMILY RETREAT 2011—MAKE 
PLANS TO JOIN US! 
It‘s the end of the school year, we are gearing up 
for summer, but before we know it we will be 
heading to Henry Horton State Park for the 
Family Retreat!  The Family Retreat will be 
Friday, September 9, through Sunday, September 
11, and many people are already working and 
planning for what could be our best retreat yet!  
Registration will begin soon, but go ahead and 
mark your calendars for September 9-11...because 
we hope everyone will join us at Henry Horton 
State Park for the Family Retreat! 

mailto:jonathan@brentwoodhills.org
mailto:judy@brentwoodhills.org

